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Annual Report



This past year was a season of renewal for Habitat for Humanity of 
Orange County. With the worst of the COVID pandemic behind us, 
our Board enjoyed meeting together in person again. Our staff, having 
faced adversity throughout the past year, pivoted, learned, adapted, 
and returned to work refreshed and motivated. Construction volunteers 
returned to the job sites with fresh energy and passion to help build 
homes for their neighbors. 

We also experienced a different kind of renewal. In Carrboro, an 
old dilapidated house was torn down in order to make room for four 
beautiful new Habitat homes. In Hillsborough, what was once a 
street marked by derelict mobile homes, debris, and crime activity is 
now a thriving community with 24 new families. Through the Home 
Preservation program, dozens of aging homes in Orange County were 
renovated and restored, leaving the residents with renewed hope and 
safety as they age in place. 

Our spirits were renewed through our partnership with biwa|Emergent Equity, a racial equity and organizational 
development company. We committed ourselves to naming and addressing the root causes of inequity within 
our cultural norms and practices.  Our board and staff developed a new understanding of the systems that have 
kept so many of the people we serve at the bottom of the economic spectrum. They have started thinking more 
critically about how the history of race relates to our work, programs, and homeowners. This multi-year process 
is helping to embed equitable methods within our organizational relationships and our culture.  

Orange Habitat’s programs have rebounded strongly after the challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic, and we are 
grateful for the support of our community during this time. Surprise and elation overcame us when we learned 
that our affiliate was selected to receive a truly transformational gift from American author and philanthropist 
MacKenzie Scott. We regarded it as a recognition of the ingenuity and resilience of our staff and Board, who 
have enabled more people in Orange County to know the stability and security of home. Of course, we know the 
housing affordability crisis continues to deepen locally and across the country. While we celebrate the progress 
we have made together, we are also exploring ways to serve even more people until everyone has a decent 
place to live. Thanks for sticking by us through recent challenges and joining us on this journey of renewal. 

Jennifer Player
President & CEO
Habitat for Humanity of Orange County 
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334
Black families impacted through 

Habitat's programs

$14,095,000
total home equity held by Black 

Habitat homeowners

$582, 460
invested into Black-owned homes through

the Home Preservation Program

23
Black homeowners have 

paid off their mortgage

90%
of Home Preservation recipients identified

as Black or African American

These numbers are reflected in the
Promoting Black Homeownership report and
are as of November/December 2021.

$136,849
average home equity held by Black

homeowners

Race and Housing
Habitat envisions an Orange County where 
everyone has a decent place to live. This vision is 
only attainable if we address the centuries of racial 
discrimination in housing policies and practices 
that have led to the unequal wealth and housing 
opportunities that exist today. 

Over the past few years, Habitat for Humanity of 
Orange County has looked closely at current and 
past racial disparities and potential policy solutions 
that promote Black homeownership. On March 4, 
2022, Habitat’s racial equity report, Promoting 
Black Homeownership, was presented to 
community leaders at the Community Breakfast 
on Racial Equity in Housing hosted at The Carolina 
Inn. This report details how Habitat’s programs 
have impacted the wealth of Black homeowners in 
Orange County over the last 38 years.

To learn more about how to view our organization 
through an equity lens, Habitat partnered with 
biwa|Emergent Equity, Inc. An internal team, 
comprised of a diverse group of staff and 
board members, developed equity skillsets and 

applied those in their roles and relationships. By 
identifying, naming, and shifting behaviors, 
this group led the organization to positive and 
more equitable culture changes. This ripple effect 
produces a culture of equity that is felt throughout 
the organization, both internally and externally. 

The equity team process was designed with the 
knowledge that practicing equity is a lifestyle and 
journey, not a short-term project that can be 
checked off a list. We look forward to continuing to 
address root causes of inequity in our work. Visit 
www.orangehabitat.org/raceandhousing to learn 
more and join us in this effort.
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Panelists at Habitat’s Community Breakfast on Racial Equity 
in Housing from left to right: Congressman David Price, Jim 
Parrott, Kim Cameron, and moderator Deborah Holt Noel
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Since early 2020, Habitat’s primary construction 
site in Orange County has been on Odie Street in 
Hillsborough, just north of US 70 and downtown 
Hillsborough. When complete in 2023, this neighborhood 
will have 24 diverse families whose children will grow up 
in the community together. 

While our site hosts hundreds of volunteers each week, 
the core group of those building this community is 
our Regular Crew. This dedicated group is made up 
of individuals of all ages and levels of construction 
experience who spend time as often as they can, many 
weekly, building on our job site. One of those volunteers 
is Meredith. 

Meredith’s construction experience and interest 
stemmed from her undergraduate classes while pursuing 
her Bachelor’s degree in Interior Design at Appalachian 
State University. While in college, she worked on a solar 
decathlon team and really enjoyed building a solar car. 
She decided she wanted to pursue construction. “I 
thought to myself, ‘I would love to do that, I could totally 
see myself doing that in my career and instead of being 
stuck behind a computer, I could be out in the field and 
swinging a hammer’,” said Meredith.

Meredith then went on to earn her Master’s degree in 
Architecture at North Carolina State University with a 

career goal of working for herself in the field. In order 
to be certified, there are various requirements including 
tests and completing 2,600 learning hours through the 
American Institute of Architects. While historically these 
hours had to be earned through paid work, Meredith was 
excited to discover that in recent years, volunteer hours 
also met this requirement. She found that Habitat was 
the perfect fit for her to complete her hours while 
supporting a meaningful cause in an environment 
tailored for on-the-job training. Having done design 
builds before, she had some prior knowledge and 
understanding of tools. However, she was able to 
learn so much more on-site while giving back to her 
hometown. 

“Habitat is a great place 
for entry-level learners; 
everyone is so welcoming 
and there is not a gender 
divide. We’re helping build 
a house for others, but 
I’m also getting a great 
opportunity for myself to 
learn construction I would 
never get in school,” said 
Meredith. 

The Northside neighborhood is a 
flourishing and diverse community 
in a prime location in the heart 
of Chapel Hill-Carrboro. In 2021, 
Habitat partnered with the Town 
of Carrboro, the Compass Group, 
and the Northside Neighborhood 
Initiative (comprised of the Marian 
Cheek Jackson Center, Self Help, 
the Town of Chapel Hill, and UNC) 
to build four units of affordable 
housing in Carrboro.

Construction on the two duplexes 
began in April 2021 when Town of 
Carrboro Council Members and 
staff raised the first walls. The 
Carrboro Town Council granted 
$100,000 from its Affordable 
Housing Special Revenue Fund to 
support the construction efforts. 

One of these new homeowners 
in Carrboro is Adriana. Adriana 
was born and raised in Colombia 
and came to the United States as 
an au pair to improve her English. 
When she decided she wanted 
to make a more permanent move 
and plant some roots, she found 
that affordable options were 
limited. She rented a one-bedroom 
apartment, which is all that would fit 
into her budget. She spent her days 
working as a Spanish teacher’s aide 
at Frank Porter Graham Elementary 
School in Chapel Hill. But as the sole 
provider for her family of two, she 
spent her nights sharing a room with 
her young son, Logan. 

When Adriana was accepted 
into Habitat’s homeownership 
program, the American dream she 
envisioned when she moved to the 
United States finally started to feel 
attainable. In their Habitat home, 
they will live in a community they 
love. With an affordable mortgage, 
Adriana will be able to save enough 
money to go back to school and 
become a certified teacher. She 
will have a safe, comfortable home 
in which to raise her son, including 
quiet space for each of them to 
study in bedrooms of their own. 
Her home, along with her three 
neighbors’ homes, was dedicated in 
June 2022.

Thanks to Orange 
County Habitat, 

Logan will live in the 
heart of Carrboro.

“This means that we will be able to 
sleep in a little later, and have more 
time in the mornings together as 
a family. This means that we can 
spend some afternoons at Weaver 
Street Market sharing a snack and 
laying in the grass. This means that 
we can go to Open Eye Café to get 
cookies and coffee, then go to the 
farmers’ market to buy fresh flowers 
and strawberries,” said Adriana.

Meet a Homebuyer

Meet a Volunteer
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Bettye, a mother, grandmother, woman of faith, and 
florist, has lived her whole life in Chapel Hill. As a child, 
her home was her grandfather’s farm off of Jo Mac 
Road, an area where many of the first Orange Habitat 
homes were built, stretching across over 100 acres 
with pigs, cows, tobacco, cotton, and most importantly, 
flowers. Granddaughter to one of the original 
Franklin Street flower ladies, young Bettye could 
often be found carrying a basket of blossoms and 
selling them to locals. 

They were so conscious to do 
it right and always so kind.

Later in life, Bettye branched out of the flower 
business and farm living, working as a CNA at Carolina 
Meadows and a secretary for UNC’s School of Public 
Health. However, no matter the job she worked, 
Bettye kept her roots in Orange County. She moved 
to her current residence, near Habitat’s Phoenix Place 
neighborhood off of Rogers Road, in 1996.

Bettye has always lived independently, but that was 
at risk after she broke her ankle in 2015 and suffered 
a stroke in 2019. She was no longer able to safely 
navigate the stairs to get in and out of her home. 

In order for her to age in place, her home 
needed urgent repairs. She had seen other Home 
Preservation projects in her neighborhood and reached 
out to Habitat to determine if she would qualify. Soon 
after, Habitat built a new back porch on her house, 
which included an accessibility ramp, allowing her to 
safely enter and exit her home. 

“[The staff] worked so faithfully. They were so 
conscious to do it right and always so kind,” said 
Bettye when describing her time working with Habitat. 
This ramp has enabled Bettye to have a stable future. 
Now that Bettye can stay in her home forever, 
she won’t miss any of life’s joys. Her son and twin 
grandchildren can walk over from next door and spend 
quality time with her, including hanging out on the new 
back porch. 

Roots are important to Bettye, and with Habitat’s help, 
she has the opportunity to continue living her life 
in a safe home right here in Orange County. For the 
past 40 years, she has also honored her family roots 
by running her own business, Bettye’s Flower Designs, 
out of her home. When asked about her favorite 
flower, Bettye said, “I am a wildflower person. They are 
resilient.”

Home Preservation 

Green Building 
For more than 20 years, Habitat for Humanity of 
Orange County has built SystemVision-certified 
energy-efficient homes. This program sets standards 
for energy efficiency, comfort, and indoor air quality while 
saving homeowners money. By meeting these standards, 
Habitat houses are much greener and healthier than 
the average new house built today. Since 2019, Habitat 
homes have met the Silver Level for National Green 
Building Standard (NGBS) Certification. As a result, 
homeowners pay less than $30/month for heating and 
cooling on average throughout the year.

In 2020, Habitat participated in a pilot program with 
the East Chapel Hill Rotary Club and Southern Energy 
Management to install solar panels on a Habitat home 
on Odie Street. With grants from the Orange County 
Climate Action Fund and Rotary, installations by 
Southern Energy Management, and additional solar 
panel donations from Strata Clean Energy, this initiative 
has continued. Habitat has installed solar panels on eight 
homes so far.   

Habitat is always striving to build the greenest affordable 
homes possible, and these efforts will continue in our 
newest homes in Weavers Grove, starting in 2023. 
Weavers Grove residents will have easy access to public 
transportation and an enhanced pedestrian and bike 

experience with a greenway connection and walking 
trails in the community. All turfgrass will be warm-season 
grasses to minimize irrigation needs. The site includes 
three retention ponds, a walking trail, multiple pocket 
parks, and 5.7 acres of Resource Conservation District 
supporting the stream that runs through a portion of the 
property. 

The picnic pavilion will be built with lumber saved and 
milled from trees on the property. The spray pad is 
designed with a recirculating system to maximize water 
efficiency. Habitat is also working with Duke Energy 
to provide electric vehicle charging stations to ensure 
Weavers Grove is EV-friendly. Solar panels will be 
installed on Habitat homes with sufficient sun exposure 
and on the community center which can be used as a 
resilience center in emergencies. 

“The community center at Weavers Grove will be a safe 
haven for families during power outages. Powered by 
solar panels and using battery storage, the community 
center will not lose power. It will be a climate-controlled 
resilience center where families can gather, plug in their 
phones, and refrigerate essential medications,” said Liz 
Henke, East Chapel Hill Rotary Club.
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Oct. 16, 2022

May 20, 2023

Announcement of
$1 million Oak
Foundation gift

Community
Celebration at site

Construction on
homes begins

2028

Sept. 1, 2021
Market Rate
Builders
announced

Oct. 17, 2021
Groundbreaking
at the future site

Oct. 18, 2021
Site clearing
began

237 total homes
completed in
Weavers Grove

Over Habitat’s 38-year history, we’ve seen that stable 
housing in a thriving community creates promise and 
possibility for families. However, for many, affordable 
homeownership remains out of reach. Weavers Grove is 
our bold answer to increase this opportunity for more 
families in Chapel Hill in the years to come. 

Weavers Grove is Habitat’s most audacious project 
and this year we’ve made amazing strides to bring this 
development to life. When complete, Weavers Grove will 
be one of the first large-scale, mixed-income Habitat 
neighborhoods in the country offering both affordable 
and market-rate homes. Of the 237 residences, 101 will 
be Habitat homes owned by people who live or work 
in Orange County. The remaining market-rate homes, 
built by Garman Homes and White Oak Properties, will 
offer new “missing middle” opportunities for Chapel Hill 
homebuyers, at price ranges lower than today’s median 
home prices. This will set a new precedent for 
mixed-income living in Orange County, and will serve 
as a model that can be replicated across the nation. 

Since the historic groundbreaking on October 17, 2021, 
Habitat has been managing site development, including 

tree clearing, wood preservation for future amenities, 
mass grading, and water and sewer line installation. 
Roads are taking shape on the ground and grass is 
growing, making it even clearer where the homes and 
community amenities, including a community center, 
outdoor pavilion, playground, fix-it shop, and more, will be 
located. Volunteers are expected to start raising walls 
and swinging hammers as early as Spring 2023.

As of June 30, 2022, capital campaign fundraising for 
Weavers Grove totaled just over $5.75 million from 
149 donors. In addition to individual donors, foundations 
have been an important source of campaign dollars, with 
donations reaching historic levels: $1 million from Oak 
Foundation, $500,000 from The F.M. Kirby Foundation, 
and a match challenge of $450,000 from The Kenan 
Charitable Trust. Outside of the capital campaign, the 
Town of Chapel Hill awarded a historic $1.85 million of 
Town bond and America Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds. 

Weavers Grove will strengthen the fabric of our whole 
community. You can help us turn this vision into a reality. 
Visit www.weaversgrove.org to learn how you can get 
involved or sign up to receive email updates.

Weavers Grove
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Habitat is always looking for land opportunities for future development. We’re working toward increasing 
new home production from 12 to 20 homes per year over the next few years.  With the need higher than 
ever, we look forward to the continued support of our Habitat community to help execute these plans.

Financials MacKenzie Scott Gift
On March 22, 2022, Orange Habitat announced a transformational 
gift from American author and philanthropist MacKenzie 
Scott. Our affiliate was one of only 84 U.S Habitat for Humanity 
organizations, along with Habitat for Humanity International, 
to receive a total of $436 million in unrestricted giving. The $5 
million donation will enable Orange Habitat to address the local 
housing crisis at scale and advocate for systemic change needed 
to increase equitable access to affordable housing. 

The pandemic has exacerbated the 
housing crisis in Orange County. 

This incredible donation will allow 
Orange Habitat to sustainably scale 
our impact and look ahead to future 

building opportunities,
said Jennifer Player, Orange Habitat President and CEO. “It is my 
hope that this gift will be a major accelerator, allowing us to serve 
even more families and ensure our organization’s future for years 
to come with more innovative communities like Crescent Magnolia 
and Weavers Grove.”

Staff and the Board of Directors have participated in many 
conversations to create a shared vision of how to use this gift to 
serve more local families. Orange Habitat is considering various 
options to allocate the funds with the care and consideration it 
deserves.

“Habitat works to break down barriers and bring people together 
— to tear down obstacles and build a world where everyone, no 
matter who we are or where we come from, has a decent place 
to live,” said Habitat for Humanity International CEO Jonathan 
Reckford. “This incredible gift helps make that work possible.”

*$5,000,000 of this number is from the one time MacKenzie Scott gift.

These numbers are preliminary. Full audited financials will be posted at 
www.orangehabitat.org once available.

$6,164,413
Program Services

$595,406
Fundraising/Communications

$323,323
Management

Expenses
87%

8%

5%

$7,083,142
Total Expenses

Revenue
10% $1,190,139

Houses fold and financed

$10,264,937*
Contributions and Grants

$279,209
ReStore Income

$128,783
Other Income

87%

2%

1%

$11,863,068
Total Revenued Unrestricted Revenue
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Cornerstone Sponsors ($100,000+)
MacKenzie Scott

Dream Builders ($50,000+)
Judith Barton
Building Hope
     Catholic Community of St. Thomas More
     Chapel of the Cross
     Church of the Holy Family
     Community Church of Chapel Hill Unitarian
          Universalist
     Holy Trinity Lutheran Church
     Newman Catholic Student Center
     United Church of Chapel Hill
F.M. Kirby Foundation
Hands for Habitat
     Orange County Schools and Students
     PHE, Inc.
The Home Depot Foudation
William R Kenan Jr. Charitable Trust
Margaret Rook
The Stewards Fund
UNC Health
United Way of the Greater Triangle

Thank you to our supporters
Groundbreakers ($25,000+)
Estate of Linda Griffin
Habitat for Humanity International
Hammers and Hearts
     Christ United Methodist Church
     University Presbyterian Church
     University United Methodist Church
     Lowe’s Home Improvement

Carpenter’s Circle ($10,000+)
Ballentine Associates, P.A.
Bank of America
Betsy Blackwell and John Watson
Blue Cross and Blue Shield of North Carolina
Cheryl and Brad Briner
Bryson Foundation
Carol Woods
First Horizon Bank
Jean Hodder
Shannon Kennedy
Pam and Mike Reed
Paul Staller
State Farm
Michele Ruddy Vernon
Wells Fargo

Brick and Mortar Sponsors ($5,000+)
Dianne Leslie Bertsch
Julie and Brent Callinicos
East Chapel Hill Rotary
Faith in Hillsborough
     Hillsborough United Church of Christ
     Pleasant Green United Methodist Church
     St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church
Susan Gravely and Bill Ross
Barbara and James Grizzle
GSK
Pam and Brad Hemminger
Hillsborough Presbyterian Church
Grace and Chris Johnston

This listing recognizes donors who made contributions to our annual fund of $1,000 or more between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022.
Hendree Jones and Erik Lensch
Catherine and Reid Lerner
Bill Loeser
Laura and Mike Malinchock
Lauren and Mike Mangili
Maria and Bill Meyer
Margaret Parker
Karen Popp and M.C. Ragsdale
Laurie Rechholtz
Deborah and Edgar Roach
Lori Rowe and Timothy Durrett
Christy and Joel Shaffer
James Ryan Shea
State Employees Combined Campaign
Steve Smith
Elese and Christoph Stutts
Pat Turlington and Joel Leiniger
UNC Habitat for Humanity
Vertical Bridge
Susan Warwick and Douglas Call
Stacey and Mark Yusko

Blueprint Sponsors ($2,500+)
John Becton and Nancy Tannenbaum
Diane and Art Belden
Chris and Bob Berndt, in memory of Claire and Jim 
Schubert
Susan Blackford and Jan Hansen
Blue Cross NC Employee Giving
Janet Broughton
Laurie and Andy Buchanan
Casey Family Foundation
Jane Chen and Peter Slomianyj
Becky and Munroe Cobey
Ann and Chris Cox
Abigail DeVries and David Todd
Digital Turbine
Nancy Duffner and Susan Sharpe
Jenny and Daniel Eller
ETS Cares

Laura and Thomas Fenn
First Bank
Gail Gillespie and Dwight Rogers
Amy and Kevin Guskiewicz
Robert Herrington
Ashlee and Colin Hicks
Hillsborough United Methodist Church
Mimi and Tanner Hock
Charles House
Sue Hunter and Chuck Garrison
IBM
Tom Kenan
Moyra and Brian Kileff
Kymanox
Rene and Mary Lorenz
Tim Malia
Lisa May
Sterling and Jebb McCracken
Rachel McManus
Ryan McNamara
Martha and Russ Mersereau
Mill House Properties
Morgan Creek Capital Management
Mary and Bill Moss
Suki and Jim Newton
PNC Bank
Harriet and Edwin Poston
Meg and Than Powell
Whitman and John Reardon
RESOLUTE Building Company
Donna and Anthony Sorvino
Shere Stone
Syngenta
Talbert Building Supply
Aimee Butcher Tattersall
Tibco Software
Walmart
Whirlpool
Jennifer and Rick Woods
Allison and Ford Worthy
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Xylem
Youth Council

Henry and Blanche Clark Society ($1,000+)
Lynn Abram
Barbara Ahearne
Alpha Phi Omega Fraternity
Janet and Trevor Archer
Karen and Brian Armstrong
Anna and Amir Barzin
Flicka and Lewis Bateman
Deborah Bender and John Curry
Melanie and Kevin Biese
Joan and Robert Bigelow
Sylvia and Fred Black
Terry Blankey and Dennis Swartzlander
Janet and Bill Blue
Grace Brashear
Alison Brown
Fran and D.R. Bryan
Beverly Buchman and Mel Williams
Bullis School
Kenneth Bullock
Sheila and Edward Burgard
Mia and Scott Burroughs
Meghan and Brett Bushnell
Nate Byrd
Gayle and Kevin Campbell
Susan Cates and Scott Warren
Carlson Family Foundation
Gretchen and Ed Castorina
Allison and Mark Chandler
Nancy and Neal Cheek
Blanche Clark
Louise Clifford
Carolyn Cole and Jennifer Van Vickle
Melanie and Woody Coley
Jane and Fred Dalldorf
Tracy and Jay Davies
Carol DuBard and Andrew Wang

Thank you to our supporters
Andrea Eisen and Daniel Pomp
Jean Elia
William Estes
Ellie and Jim Ferguson
Nancy and Morris Fine
Jane Gaede
Peggy Gulley and John Williams
Shirley and Ladnor Geissinger
Robert Gilgore
Donna and Gary Gilleskie
Brooks and Chris Graebner
Great Outdoor Provision Company
Mary and Grumhaus
Whitney and Shontel Grumhaus
Dana Hagele
Brynn and Elam Hall
Jean and Russell Hall
David Harkey
Mable Harrington
Robert Harris
Sue and David Harvin
Carol Hazard and Winston Liao
Frankie Hedrick
Zac Hedrick
Linda and Jim Heffernan
Laura Heyneman
Paula and Steven Hoge
Carol Hogue
Kelly Holcombe
Alice and George Horton
Zach Howell
Melissa Israel
Theresa Keller-Albin and Art Albin
Claudia Koonz and Jan Paris
Charles Kurzman
Soon Kwark and Michael Magoon
Debra and Jim Lampley
Pat Langelier and Dick Hill
The Law Offices of Stephen R. Paul
Joan and Richard Leber
Anne and Chris Lutes

Deborah and Emil Malizia
Deborah and Robert Markley
Stephen Markwell
Marni & Morris Propp II Family Foundation
Bettie Sue Masters
Karen and Neal McCall
Carol Ann McCormick and Mark Peifer
Ned McClurg
Amy and David McEntee
Day McLaughlin
Mamie McLean
Kristen and Randy McNeill
Anna And Jamey Millar
Judy Miller
Joan and Gustavo Montana
Ruth and Dave Morgan
Robyn and Mike Musser
Sandra Newton and Daniel Zipple
Alex Nickodem, Terra Nova Global 
Ellen O’Brien
Scott Oglesby
Paula Noell and Palmer Page
Participate Learning
Joan and Ron Pharr
Kim and Phil Phillips
Jennifer and Jon Player
Linda Prager and Michael Parker
Ivy and Joey Pointer

Marc and Lou Pons
Trish and Lee Rafalow
Linda Raftery and Phil Spiro
Susan Read
Bob and Waltraud Reeber
Peg and Phil Rees
George Retschle
Rebecca Reyes
Mike and Deon Roach
Wyndham Robertson
Pauline Robinson and William McMahon
Henry Sawyer
Camilla Schupp and Al Frick
The Scott Family
Frances Seymour
Shared Visions Foundation
Mary-Cassie Shaw and Charlie Cleary
Ivy Simon
Nirupama and P.R. Sista
Jane and Adam Stein
Margot Stein and Harry Watson
Gretchen Stroemer
Kim and Rob Sullivan
Annie and Patrick Sullivan
Susan Sullivan
Shelayne and Frank Sutton
Laura Svetkey
Kristin and Andy Swofford
Monica and Frank Tew
Phyllis Thomas and Alan Curtis
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Courtney and Alex Toledo
Triangle J Council of Governments
Rick Tugwell
Kevin Tunick
Lou Umscheid
Rachel Valentine
Katie and Nick Vaughn
Emily and John Vavalle
Rosemary and Gary Waldorf
Wegmans
Rita and Bob Weimer
Lise and Trent Williams
Anna Wu and George Truskey
Bonnie and Jim Yankaskas
Heather and David Yeowell

Monthly Hope Builders 
Althea Alton and David Sanford
Kimberly and Eric Apelgren
Matthew Banks
Selina Barker
Robin Barrett
Kathy and Robert Bowerman
David Bronstein
Marjorie and Ken Broun

Thank you to our supporters
Erin Burks
Patricia Carpenter
Gayane and Richard Chambless
Bernadine Cobb
Susan and Peter Coker
Carol DuBard and Andrew Wang
Elizabeth Friedman
Melina and David Heilig
David John Hill
Grace and Chris Johnston
Susan Koenigshofer
Robert Kraus
Ann Leonard
Anne and Chris Lutes
Nancy Marimon Martin
Bettie Masters
Eileen McGrath and Tiemann Thomas
Claire Millar
Carol Ann McCormick and Mark Peifer
Alex Nickodem, Terra Nova Global 
Jennifer and Jon Player
Ansel Prichard
Mike Renoe
Jason Richmond
Sharon Roggenbuck
Arthrell Sanders
The Scott Family
Mary Jean Seyda
Patricia Shane
Bettina Shuford
Carl Shy
Delphine and William Sieredzki
Juliellen Simpson-Vos
Kate and Allen Torrey
Emily and John Vavalle
Lise and Trent Williams
Sarah and Edwin Yarbrough

Framing the Future Legacy Society
Althea Alton and David Sanford
John Becton and Nancy Tannenbaum

Chris and Bob Berndt
Frederick and Sylvia Black
Jeannie and Clyde Browning
Blanche Clark
Cresha and George Cianciolo
Sue and David Harvin
Margaret Hauth
Janice and Paul Kalin
Kay and Sam Leaman
Susan Levy
Suki and Jim Newton
Peg Parker
Chris Reynolds
Patricia Sawin and Brown Skinner
Cami Schupp
Eve and Carl Shy
Susan and Pharr Smith
Alexandra Stein
Aimee Tattersall
Kelli Thomas
Rick Tugwell
Janet Turchi
Susan Warwick and Doug Call
Denise and Davis Waters
David C. Wright

Advisory Board
Aaron Bachenheimer
Moses Carey
Sue Harvin
George Horton
Karen McCall
Charles Merritt
Ed Paradise
Benjamin Perry
Rob Reda

Board of Directors
Betsy Blackwell, First Vice Chair
Cathy Bryson, Secretary
Doug Call

Sharon Davis
Elam Hall, Past Chair
Zac Hedrick
Kelly Holcombe
Shannon Kennedy
Darlene Laws
Taylor Ludlam
Emil Malizia
Jim McNeely
Anna Millar
Hassan Pinto
Cami Schupp, Chair
Anna Wu, Second Vice Chair
Michael Zuber, Treasurer

Staff
Robin Barrett
Alex Billheimer
Eddie Burgard
Justine Buzzell
Krissy Dunn
Kevin Giff
Jesus Gutierrez
Matt Henrickson
Alice Jacoby
Grace Johnston
Kaitlyn Kopala
Margaret Mack
Michael Magoon
Robert McLeod
Logan McVey
Shakerah Obery
Taylor Phillips
Jennifer Player
Mike Sigmund
Jo Snow
Laine Staton
Richard Turlington
Alyn Valdivia
Alec Vanlandingham
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Thank you to our supporters
This listing recognizes donors who have made contributions or pledges to our Capital Campaign.

Donors
Rosalind and Adam Abram
Lucy Adams and Andrew Kligerman
Theresa and Arthur Albin
Charron and Bill Andrews
Marcia Angle and Mark Trustin
Michelle and Michael Arlotto
Susan and Dan Barco
Jeff Barnes
Gracia Barry
Deborah Beck
John Becton and Nancy Tannenbaum
Betsy and Walter Bennett
Chris and Bob Berndt
Bertsch Family Charitable Foundation
Melanie and Kevin Biese
Sylvia and Fred Black
Betsy Blackwell and John Watson
Terry Blanken and Dennis Swartzlander
Maureen and Bob Blouin
Blue Heron Asset Management
Mady and Gerry Blobe
Natalie and Gary Boorman
The Borden Fund, Inc.
Vicki and Thomas Boyer
Christopher Bradford
Cheryl and Brad Briner
Margie and Ken Broun
Sally and Mack Brown
Gaylen Brubaker and Barbara Wildemuth
Margaret and Thomas Bruce
Bryson Foundation Ltd.
Kathy and John Bucher
Linda and Cliff Butler
Douglas Call and Susan Warwick
Lisa Carey and Matt Ewend
Sarah and Paul Casey
Steve Chall
Laura and Stan Chamberlain

Alison Chalmers and Dave Zimmerman
Nancy and Neal Cheek
Nancy and Tom Chewning
Carolyn Christians
Cresha and George Cianciolo
Cisco
Thomas Clark
Becky and Munroe Cobey
Margaret and Reid Conrad
Gail Cooley
The Raymond E. and Ellen F. Crane Foundation
The Estate of Elizabeth Crowe and Marion Crowe
Oliver and Sharon Davis
Kenneth Dawson
Ann and Fran DiGiano
Jennifer and Scott Donner
Annette DuBard and Andrew Wang
Krissy Dunn
East 54
Jean Elia
Carolyn and Stan Epstein
Dawn Erikson and Victor Cocowitch
Pat and Jack Evans
Linda Faircloth and Roger Perry
April Fleming and David Starling
The F.M. Kirby Foundation
RB Fitch
Laura and David Frankstone
Susan and Steve Frye
Nicci and Martin Gafinowitz
Garman Homes
Jill and Roland Gammon
Lori Jones and Kenneth Gibbs
Saddie Gillespie
Marcus Ginyard
Lallie Godschalk
Sue Goodman
Patricia Grandstaff
Barbara and Jim Grizzle
Susan Gravely and Bill Ross

Amy and Kevin Guskiewicz
Brynn and Elam Hall
Jane and Steve Hall
Pat and John Hartwell
Sue and David Harvin
Anna Hayes
Zac Hedrick
Linda and Dave Heilig
Sandra Henson
Ashlee and Colin Hicks
The Hock Family Charitable Fund
Jean Hodder
Elizabeth Hopkins
Alice and George Horton
Charles House
Eleanor and Dan Howe
Albert and Lois Howlett
Shepard Hurwitz
Sarah Isaacs
Raymond James Charitable Endowment Fund
Grace and Chris Johnston
Teresa Keever
The William R. Kenan, Jr. Charitable Trust
Betty Kenan
Tom Kenan
Shannon Kennedy
Susan and Jim Kitchen
Claudia Koonz and Jan Paris
Ave Maria and Paul Lachiewicz
Mary and Jon Leadbetter
Joan and Rich Leber
Hendree and Erik Lensch
Catherine and Reid Lerner
Betsy and Steven Levitas
Susan Levy and Franz Thomas
Karen and Chuck Lovelace
Bob Lowman
Dayna Lucas
Tom and Taylor Ludlam
Laura and Mike Malinchock

Deb and Emil Malizia
Nancy Margolin
Alice and John May
Susan and Bob McClancahan
Sterling and Jebb McCracken
Carol Ann McCormick and Mark Peifer
Amy and David McEntee
Jim McNeely
Margaret McGuinn and Glenn Davis
Prue and Peter Meehan
Val and Charles Merritt
Kym and Graig Meyer
Anna and Jamey Millar
Margaret Miller
Alice and Joe Moore
Mary and Bill Moss
moss+ross
Linda Murchison
Cindy Nabut and David Wright
Ava and Lee Nackman
Suki and Jim Newton
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Thank you to our supporters
Paula Noell and Palmer Page
Charles and Gail Nottingham
Ellen O’Brien
Pat and Mary Norris Oglesby
Pat and Bo O’Reilly
Bettie and Steve Olson
Outer Banks Granola
Art Pappas
Barbara and Ed Paradise
Participate Learning
Joise Patton
Cathy Pascal and Ron Strom
Rebecca and Sam Paul
Florence and Jim Peacock
Steven Petrow
Joan and Ron Pharr
Kim and Phil Phillips
Meleata and Hassan Pinto
Harriet and Edwin Poston
Joan and Mike Potter
Linda Prager and Michael Parker
Jane Preyer and Lark Hayes
Marilyn Jacobs Preyer and Rich Preyer
Lisa and David Price
John and Whitman Reardon

Susan and Robert Reda 
Pam and Mike Reed
Victoria Reynolds and John Beerman
Peggy Richmond and Moses Carey
Deborah and Ed Roach
Michael and Deon Roach
Robertson Foundation
Wyndham Robertson
Anna Routh and Amir Barzin
Jenny and David Routh
Sallie Shuping Russell
Norma and Sy Safransky
Meg Sandow
Elizabeth Sasser and Jimbo Parrott
Sarada and Clay Schossow
Cami Schupp and Al Frick
ServPro of South Durham
The Estate of Rev. Robert E. Seymour
Christy and Joel Shaffer
Pat Shane
Shared Visions Foundation
Sharon Sharo
Catherine and David Shoemaker
Delphine and Bill Sieredzki

Nirupama and P.R. Sista
Lucy and Sid Smith
Vicki and Tom Smith
Susan and Matt Springer
Mike Stegman
Jane and Adam Stein
The Stewards Fund
Kirk Streb
Gretchen Stroemer
Ann Talton and Bob Lee
Linda and Dan Textoris
Kelli Thomas
Nancy and William Thompson
Jennifer and Kevin Trapani
United Health Group
Denise and Steve Vanderwoude
Rosemary and Gary Waldorf
CJ Walter
Susan Warwick and Doug Call
Laura Wells
Leona and Willis Whichard
Gordon Whitaker and Bob Hellwig
Carolyn and Peter White
Kim and Him Williams
Katherine and William Wilson
Elizabeth Woodman and Eric Hallman
Ford and Allison Worthy
Anna Wu and George Truskey
Bonnie and Jim Yankaskas
Heather and David Yeowell
Alan Young
Kelly and David
Stacey and Mark Yusko
Michael Zuber

Steering Committee
Betsy Blackwell
Lisa Carey and Matt Ewend
Nicci Gafinowitz 
Amy Guskiewicz 
Mimi Hock

Taylor Ludlam 
Charles Merritt 
Paula Noell 
Ellen O’Brien
Hassan Pinto 
Elizabeth Sasser and Jimbo Parrott 
Denise and Steve Vanderwoude

Honorary Committee
Sylvia and Fred Black 
Moses Carey 
Rev. Justin Coleman 
Jean Morton Elia 
Susan Gravely and Bill Ross 
Alice and Trig (George) Horton  
Susan Levy 
Prue and Peter Meehan 
Wyndham Robertson
Christy and Joel Shaffer 
Jane and Adam Stein 
Ron Strom and Cathy Pascal 
Heather and David Yeowell 
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